Weldon Library Board Minutes
September 15, 2020
The meeting was called to order by Acting President, Amanda Walters at 7 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The roll-call game was suggested by Amanda and roll-call was conducted by Secretary Pat Brown. Present were Christi Baker, Alycia Brockman, Pat Brown, Sandi Sanders, Amanda Walters, Bob Walters and Susan Westray.  No one was absent. Librarian Lori Rich was also present.
Minutes were presented and there was a motion by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the minutes of the August meeting as corrected. The vote was unanimous, 7-0.

No one was present for the public forum item on the agenda.

There were no closed session items on the agenda.
TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The August beginning balance was $42,252.99. Receipts for August were $6,948.49. The disbursements for the month were $10,808.28 ending in a balance of $23,859.55 on August 31, 2020. Payroll, CD  and expenses were also reviewed. There were multiple fund disbursements of $14,533.65. There was a motion by Pat Brown, seconded by Alycia Brockman, to accept the report as presented. The vote was 7-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.
The August Storytime was held on August 29 with 5 adults and 6 children in attendance. The craft was a stick kite and Thank-You notes were made for the bank staff. The next Storytime is scheduled for September 19 with a farm theme, tractors and farming. Thank You notes will be made for the personnel at the elevator and the fertilizer company.
The reading club of beginning readers met on Thursdays in August with a total of nine adults and 13 readers attending. Sight word bingo was played.

Family Reading Night has tentatively been scheduled for November 20, a Friday night. The school librarian will be available to help and carry-home treats are being planned.

The Scholastic Book Fair is being discussed. Lori has contacted some acquaintances and a phone conference is scheduled on Friday, September 18 to discuss the options for fair purchases and school activities.
Ladies Night is scheduled for Friday, September 18 with wooden candy corn decorations planned. There are currently 16 ladies signed up for the social and craft night.
IHLS interlibrary delivery system has changed again with tub quarantine moving back to the 7 day quarantine on the sending end of the delivery cycle.

A state-wide grant was applied for that provides for up to $500 in reimbursements for PPE. The grant was applied for and submitted August 27.
The Back to Books Grant was also submitted on September 4 focusing on beginning readers. The grant was submitted entitled “Conquering the COVID Slide,” requesting $3000.
Cloud Library Stats: August circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 36,285 items: 26,543  were eBooks, 9,742 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 2,845.
BiMonthly report for July-August was received and reviewed. Most item use was still down although juvenile book use was up. 
Petty cash funds received for August totaled $109.20;  monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $43.05.  Received from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $41.15. There was a $25 donation. Expenses for the month were $8.95.
Legal Publications cost seem to be trending downward. This year’s annual publication cost was $526.85.
The parking area was finally striped, all except the disabled parking which still needs the wheelchair emblem painted in.
OLD BUSINESS

The Levy, the written out form of the submitted budget, Ordinance 20-05, was reviewed. A motion was made by Bob Walters, seconded by Christi Baker, to approve the levy as submitted. The vote was unanimous, 7-0. The president and secretary signed.
Treasurer Christi Baker sent the Comptrollers Report to Julie Floyd last week. She will file the report. Christi called to make sure she had received it and the office confirmed.

Christi finally was able to reach someone regarding the required IMRF posting. The library will need to post the IMRF rates and the motion passed in 2019 regarding IMRF for employees over $1000 annual income, not the standard $600 annual recommendation.  An information letter will be coming.
NEW BUSINESS
Policies 1-6 were reviewed with changes indicated on Item 21 and 18F on Policy One and Section 6 on Policy Six.
The requirements for the Per Capita Grant,  Serving Our Public: Standards for Illinois Public Libraries, were presented.  Checklists from Chapters 2-7 were reviewed and discussed. The checklists are a summary of the chapter items. The balance of the chapters will be presented and discussed in October.

September is Library Card sign-up month and various ideas were discussed regarding how to reach out to our community in this health care crisis. The board reviewed a proposed mailing to non-users. The USPS offers a every-door direct mailing option, up to 400 mailings for $68. If the board would consider a first class letter or flyer, that cost would be $220 for stamps and addresses would need to be obtained. This item is tabled to Old Business for next board meeting because the board agreed to pursue these options for outreach.
The current wage and requirements for cleaning the library were reviewed. Librarian Lori does the cleaning and is working at the same rate passed in 2008. She receives $50 per month to clean. As a contracted service, the board discussed the necessity of getting bids for cleaning. The current rate in Weldon is significantly higher than the current monthly expense. Lori submitted her current chore list. The board offered an increase to $100 per month with an annual review, much like the lawn care agreement. A motion was made by Pat Brown, seconded by Susan Westray to increase the cleaning contract to $100 monthly, effective October 1, 2020. The motion passed 6-0 with one abstaining.
Suggested topics for New Business include Halloween plans and we are waiting for government recommendations.
Having no other business, a motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Alycia Brockman, to adjourn. The vote was 7-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at  8:26 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Secretary, Patricia M. Brown
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